March 2019 – Selected CSR and Factory Reports

(Sorted Chronologically)

CSR & Critiques

"Future of Fashion; Worker-led strategies for corporate accountability in the global apparel industry," International Labor Rights Forum, February 2019: <u>https://laborrights.org/futureoffashion</u>

"Social audits in the textile industry: How to control the controllers?" Carolijn Terwindt and Gisela Burckhardt, Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, February 6, 2019: <u>https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/social-audits-in-the-textile-industry-how-to-control-the-controllers</u>

"Exploitation by deception in the electronics industry," Good Electronics, December 3, 2018: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/paper-exploitation-by-deception-in-the-electronics-industry/</u>

"Mind the Gap; Countering the corporate strategies behind human rights abuse," SOMO, November 22, 2018: <u>https://www.somo.nl/mind-the-gap-brochure/</u>

"The state of remedy under the OECD Guidelines; Understanding NCP cases concluded in 2017 through the lens of remedy," OECD Watch, Briefing Paper, June 2018: <u>https://www.oecdwatch.org/publications-en/Publication_4429/</u>

"Case closed, problems persist; Grievance mechanisms of ETI and SAI fail to benefit young women and girls in the South India textile industry," Homeworkers Worldwide, India Committee of the Netherlands and SOMO, June 2018: <u>https://www.somo.nl/case-closed-problems-persist/</u>

"The false promise of certification," Changing Markets Foundation, May 2018: <u>http://changingmarkets.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/False-promise_full-report-ENG.pdf</u>

"Corporate Human Rights Benchmark; Progress Report, April 2018," CHRB (UK), April 2018: https://www.corporatebenchmark.org/sites/default/files/CHRB%202018%20Progress%20Repo rt%20Web.pdf

"Sustainable coca promises have been empty," Caroline Macdonald, SupplyChainDIVE, April 26, 2018:

https://www.supplychaindive.com/news/sustainable-cocoa-promises-have-beenempty/522342/

"Certified safety or reckless reports?" Carolijn Terwindt, New Age (Dhaka), April 24, 2018:

http://www.newagebd.net/print/article/39696

"Certifying exploitation: Why 'sustainable' palm oil production is failing workers," Eric Gottwald, New Labor Forum, April 5, 2018: <u>https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/NLFGottwaldPalmOil.pdf</u>

"H&M, a fashion giant, has a problem: \$4.3 billion in unsold clothes," Elizabeth Paton, New York Times, March 27, 2018:

https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/27/business/hm-clothes-stock-sales.html

"Binding Power: The sourcing squeeze, workers' rights, and building safety in Bangladesh since Rana Plaza," Mark Anner, Pennsylvania State University Center for Global Workers' Rights, March 22, 2018:

http://lser.la.psu.edu/gwr/documents/CGWR2017ResearchReportBindingPower.pdf

"Oversight and accountability in the social auditing industry – the role of social compliance initiatives," Carolijn Terwindt and Amy Armstrong, International Labour Review, International Labor Organization, March 8, 2018:

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/pdf/10.1111/ilr.12085

"Dutch Agreement on Sustainable Garments and Textile offers little benefit to garment workers, SOMO statement, January 5, 2018: <u>https://www.somo.nl/dutch-agreement-on-sustainable-garments-and-textile-offers-littlebenefit/</u>

"Confronting root causes: forced labour in global supply chains," Genevieve Lebaron, Neil Howard, Cameron Thibos and Penelope Kyritsis, Open Democracy, January 10, 2018: <u>https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery/genevieve-lebaron-neil-howard-cameron-thibos-penelope-kyritsis/confronting-root-causes</u>

"Global capitalism undermines progress in workplace safety in Bangladesh's garment industry," November 20, 2017:

http://mhssn.igc.org/Pump%20Handle%20-%20Global%20capitalism%20undermines%20safety%20-%20Nov%202017.pdf

"Corporate self-regulation is a global crisis," Chris Albin-Lackey, Foreign Policy in Focus, November 8, 2017: http://fpif.org/corporate-self-regulation-global-crisis/

"What will it take to free 40.3 million slaves?" Zachary Slobig, Skoll Foundation, October 16, 2017:

http://skoll.org/2017/10/16/what-will-it-take-to-free-40-million-slaves/

"Global estimates of modern slavery: Forced labor and Forced Marriage," International Labor Organization, September 19, 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---dgreports/--dcomm/documents/publication/wcms_575479.pdf

"Unmaking the global sweatshop; Health and safety of the world's garment workers," Rebecca Prentice and Geert De Neve, editors, University of Pennsylvania University Press, July 2017: <u>http://www.upenn.edu/pennpress/book/15732.html</u>

"Monitoring workers' rights: The limits of voluntary social compliance initiatives in labor repressive regimes," Mark Anner, Global Policy, May 2017, Vol. 8, pages 56-65. http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/1758-5899.12385/full

"The corporate social responsibility mirage: Research shows minimal impact for the billions spent in the past 25 years," Garrett Brown, Industrial Safety & Hygiene News, May 2017: <u>http://mhssn.igc.org/ISHN%20-%20CSR%20mirage%20-%20May%202017%20-%20rev.pdf</u>

"Hansae Vietnam's garment factory: Latest example of how corporate social responsibility has failed to protect workers," Garrett Brown, Journal of Occupational and Environmental Hygiene, April 2017:

http://mhssn.igc.org/Brown%20-%20JOEH%20-%20Hansae%20Vietnam%20-%20Aug%202017.pdf

"Liability of Social Auditors in the textile industry," Carolijn Terwindt and Miriam Saage-Maass, ECCHR, December 2016:

https://www.ecchr.eu/fileadmin/Publikationen/Policy Paper Liability of Social Auditors in t he Textile Industry FES ECCHR 2016.pdf

"The Human Cost of Conflict Palm Oil," ILRF, June 2016: <u>https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/The_Human_Cost_of_Conflict_Palm_Oil</u> .pdf

"Responsibility Outsourced: Social Audits, Workplace certification and twenty years of Failure to protect Worker Rights," AFL-CIO, April 2013: <u>https://aflcio.org/sites/default/files/2017-03/CSReport.pdf</u>

"Fatal Fashion: Analysis of recent factory fires in Pakistan and Bangladesh: A call to protect and respect garment workers' lives," CCC, March 2013: https://cleanclothes.org/resources/publications/fatal-fashion.pdf

WSR Related

Worker-Driven Social Responsibility https://wsr-network.org/what-is-wsr/

"Sewing hope: How one factory challenges the apparel industry's sweatshops," Sarah Adler-Milstein and John Kline, University of California Press, October 2017: <u>https://www.ucpress.edu/book.php?isbn=9780520292925</u>

Organizations publishing ongoing reports of factory conditions

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, London https://www.business-humanrights.org

China Labor Watch, New York City http://www.chinalaborwatch.org/reports

China Labour Bulletin, Hong Kong: https://clb.org.hk/section/work-safety-china

Clean Clothes Campaign, Amsterdam <u>https://cleanclothes.org/resources</u>

Good Electronics, Amsterdam https://goodelectronics.org/research/?fwp_post_format=publication

International Labor Rights Forum, Washington, DC <u>https://laborrights.org</u>

Maquila Solidarity Network, Toronto http://www.maquilasolidarity.org

SACOM – Students and Scholars Against Corporate Misbehavior, Hong Kong http://sacom.hk/category/information-centre/investigative-report/

Worker Rights Consortium, Washington, DC https://www.workersrights.org/factory-reports/ https://www.workersrights.org/research/

Selected Recent Factory Reports and Media Articles

"Fashion victims: Bulgaria's textile workers on the poverty line," Euronews.com [TV report in 12 languages], February 13, 2019:

https://www.euronews.com/2019/02/12/bulgarian-textile-workers-in-bulgaria-demand-euwide-minimum-wage

"Revealed: Condom supplier to NHS and British High Street accused of 'shameful' working conditions," Nicola Smith, The Telegraph (London), January 23, 2019: <u>https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2019/01/23/revealed-condom-supplier-nhs-british-high-street-accused-shameful/</u>

"Tainted Garments; The exploitation of women and girls in India's home-based garment sector," Siddharth Kara, University of California, Berkeley, January 2019: <u>https://blumcenter.berkeley.edu/publications/tainted-garments/</u>

"No room to bargain': Unfair and abusive labor practices in Pakistan," Human Rights Watch, January 2019: https://www.hrw.org/sites/default/files/report_pdf/pakistan0119.pdf

nttps://www.nrw.org/sites/default/files/report_pdf/pakistan0119.pdf

"A nightmare for workers; Appalling conditions in toy factories persist," China Labor Watch et al., December 2018: http://www.chinalaborwatch.org/upfile/2018 12 04/20181207.pdf

"Exploitation by deception in the electronics industry," Good Electronics, December 3, 2018: https://goodelectronics.org/paper-exploitation-by-deception-in-the-electronics-industry/

"Investigative Report: Apple Watch Series 4 – Still Failed to Protect Teenage Student Workers," SACOM, October 2018:

http://sacom.hk/2018/10/23/investigative-report-apple-watch-series-4-still-failed-to-protectteenage-student-workers/

"Forced labor is the backbone of the world's electronics industry," Ariel Ramchandani, The Atlantic, June 28, 2018:

https://www.theatlantic.com/business/archive/2018/06/malaysia-forced-laborelectronics/563873/

"Foul play sponsors leave workers (still) on the sidelines," Clean Clothes Campaign, June 2018: <u>https://cleanclothes.org/resources/national-cccs/foul-play-ii-sponsors-leave-workers-still-on-the-sidelines?amp%3Bqid=101214</u>

"Case closed, problems persist; Grievance mechanisms of ETI and SAI fail to benefit young women and girls in the South India textile industry," Homeworkers Worldwide, India Committee of the Netherlands and SOMO, June 2018: https://www.somo.nl/case-closed-problems-persist/

"Behind the Barcodes: End human suffering behind our food," Oxfam, June 2018:

https://www.oxfamamerica.org/take-action/campaign/food-farming-and-hunger/behind-thebarcodes/

"Tobacco: a deadly business," series by The Guardian (London) on child labor in multiple countries, June 2018:

https://www.theguardian.com/world/series/tobacco-a-deadly-business

"Underpaid and exhausted: the human cost of your Kindle," Gethin Chamberlain, The Guardian (London), June 9, 2018:

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2018/jun/09/human-cost-kindle-amazon-chinafoxconn-jeff-bezos

"Amazon profits from secretly oppressing its supplier's workers; An investigative report on Hengyang Foxconn," China Labor Watch, June 10, 2018: <u>http://www.chinalaborwatch.org/upfile/2018 01 12/20180610.pdf</u>

"Amazon blasted over China Echo factory conditions," Spencer Soper, Bloomberg, June 10, 2018:

https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2018-06-10/watchdog-blasts-amazon-forconditions-at-chinese-echo-factory

"450 workers stranded in Bahrain as construction companies default on wages," Migrant-Rights.org, June 15, 2018:

https://www.migrant-rights.org/2018/06/450-workers-stranded-in-bahrain-as-constructioncompanies-default-on-wages/

"Taking Stock; Labor exploitation, illegal fishing and brand responsibility in the seafood industry," International Labor Rights Forum, May 2018: <u>https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/Taking%20Stock%20final.pdf</u>

"The global business of forced labour; Report of findings [in the tea and cocoa industry]," Genevieve Lebaron, May 2018:

http://globalbusinessofforcedlabour.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/Report-of-Findings-Global-Business-of-Forced-Labour.pdf

"Slavery on an industrial scale' in fishing industry," Radio New Zealand, May 27, 2018: <u>https://www.radionz.co.nz/news/national/358307/slavery-on-an-industrial-scale-in-fishing-industry</u>

"Sustainable coca promises have been empty," Caroline Macdonald, SupplyChainDIVE, April 26, 2018:

https://www.supplychaindive.com/news/sustainable-cocoa-promises-have-beenempty/522342/ "Certified safety or reckless reports?" Carolijn Terwindt, New Age (Dhaka), April 24, 2018: <u>http://www.newagebd.net/print/article/39696</u>

"Apple's failure to enforce supplier responsibility standards in 2017," China Labor Watch, April 14, 2018:

http://www.chinalaborwatch.org/newscast/650

"Certifying exploitation: Why 'sustainable' palm oil production is failing workers," Eric Gottwald, New Labor Forum, April 5, 2018: <u>https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/NLFGottwaldPalmOil.pdf</u>

"Your cool new Samsung smartphone brought to you by noise, pain and miscarriages," Pham Thi Minh Hang and Joseph DiGangi, USA Today, March 14, 2018: <u>https://www.usatoday.com/story/opinion/2018/03/14/your-cool-new-samsung-smartphonebrought-you-noise-pain-miscarriages-pham-digangi-column/397173002/</u>

"China is turning Ethiopia into a giant fast-fashion factory," Bill Donahue, Bloomberg Businessweek, March 2, 2018:

https://www.bloomberg.com/news/features/2018-03-02/china-is-turning-ethiopia-into-a-giant-fast-fashion-factory

"The hidden cost of jewelry; Human rights in supply chains and the responsibility of jewelry companies," Human Rights Watch, February 8, 2018:

https://www.hrw.org/report/2018/02/08/hidden-cost-jewelry/human-rights-supply-chainsand-responsibility-jewelry

"Labour without liberty; Female migrant workers in Bangalore's garment industry," Clean Clothes Campaign, Garment Labour Union and India Committee of the Netherlands, January 2018:

https://cleanclothes.org/resources/publications/labour-without-liberty-2013-female-migrantworkers-in-bangalores-garment-industry-full-version-1/view

"Apple's failed CSR audit; A report on Catcher Technology polluting the environment and harming the health of workers," China Labor Watch, January 2018 [Section 4: Occupational safety]:

http://www.chinalaborwatch.org/upfile/2018 01 12/20180116-1.pdf

"Apple Supplier workers describe noxious hazards at China factory," Yuan Gao and Alex Webb, BloombergNews, January 16, 2018:

https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2018-01-16/workers-at-apple-supplier-catcherdescribe-harsh-conditions

"As Jordan's garment sector grows, activists push for better migrant workers' rights," Alisa Reznick, Mideast Eye, January 13, 2018:

http://www.middleeasteye.net/news/jordan-s-textile-factories-eye-new-housing-safeguardsmigrant-workers-818707710

"Suicide at Chinese iPhone factory reignites concern over working conditions," Jamie Fullerton, The Telegraph (UK), January 7, 2018:

http://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2018/01/07/suicide-chinese-iphone-factory-reignitesconcern-working-conditions/

"Was your smartphone built in a sweatshop?" Michelle Chen, The Nation, January 2, 2018: <u>https://www.thenation.com/article/was-your-smartphone-built-in-a-sweatshop/</u>

"Samsung cements Vietnamese electronics production amid allegations of female worker exploitation," GoodElectronics, December 8, 2017: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/samsung-invests-us600-million-vietnamese-rd-centre/</u>

"The dark side of the toy world; Investigation into the sweatshops of Disney, Mattel, Hasbro and Walmart," China Labor Watch, Nov 2017: http://www.chinalaborwatch.org/upfile/2018 01 12/20180116-1.pdf

"Europe's sweatshops; The results of CCC's most recent researches in Central, East and Southeast Europe," Clean Clothes Campaign, November 2017: <u>https://cleanclothes.org/livingwage/europe/europes-sweatshops</u>

"A bloody decade of the iPhone," Jack Linchuan Qiu, September 2017: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/bloody-decade-iphone/</u>

"Hansae Vietnam's garment factory: Latest example of how corporate social responsibility has failed to protect workers," Garrett Brown, Journal of Occupational and Environmental Hygiene, April 2017:

http://mhssn.igc.org/Brown%20-%20JOEH%20-%20Hansae%20Vietnam%20-%20Aug%202017.pdf

"The Poisonous Pearl: Occupational chemical poisoning in the electronics industry in the Pearl River Delta," Labor Action China, et al., September 2016: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/the-poisonous-pearl/</u>

Gender Issues

"Abuse is daily reality for female garment workers for Gap and H&M, says report," Kate Hodal, June 5, 2018:

https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2018/jun/05/female-garment-workers-gap-hm-south-asia

"Violence against women and men in the world of work," Executive Summary, Asia Floor Wage Campaign, May 2018:

https://asia.floorwage.org/workersvoices/reports/violence-against-women-and-men-in-the-world-of-work/view

"Myanmar's women face routine pregnancy tests and sexual harassment in sweatshops," Libby Hogan, Australian Broadcasting Company, April 14, 2018: <u>http://www.abc.net.au/news/2018-04-15/myanmar-garment-workers-sexual-</u> harassment/9643960?pfmredir=sm

"Pregnant migrant women in Asia face discrimination, deportations: report," Anuradha Nagaraj, Reuters, March 26, 2018:

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-workers-women-health/pregnant-migrant-workers-inasia-face-discrimination-deportation-report-idUSKBN1H211Q

"Samsung cements Vietnamese electronics production amid allegations of female worker exploitation," GoodElectronics, December 8, 2017: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/samsung-invests-us600-million-vietnamese-rd-centre/</u>

Violence against workers

"US watchdog uncovers violence against pro-union workers at Indian factory," Steven Greenhouse, The Guardian (London), July 19, 2018:

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2018/jul/19/india-clothing-factories-shahi-exports-wrcwatchdog?CMP=share_btn_tw

"More than 50 workers fired at Mexican garment factory for supporting independent union," Maquila Solidarity Network (Canada), June 5, 2018: <u>http://www.maquilasolidarity.org/en/more-50-workers-fired-mexican-garment-factory-</u> supporting-independent-union

"Violence against women and men in the world of work," Executive Summary, Asia Floor Wage Campaign, May 2018:

https://asia.floorwage.org/workersvoices/reports/violence-against-women-and-men-in-the-world-of-work/view

"Vietnam: UN experts concerned by threats against factory workers and labour activists," Special Procedures of the Huma Rights Council, March 20, 2018: http://www.ohchr.org/EN/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=22852&LangID=E "Attacks and killings;' human rights activists at growing risk, study claims," Annie Kelley, The Guardian (London), March 9, 2018:

https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2018/mar/09/human-rights-activistsgrowing-risk-attacks-and-killings-study-claims